July 19, 1946 Mr. Alfred Moore, Jr., PhM 3/c Barracks G-10 U. S. N. Personnel Separation Center Lido Beach, Long Island, New York Dear Sir: I was given your letter by the Department of Athletics, since it primarily concerns the Department of Physical Education. In answer to your inquiry in regard to weight-lifting, we do not have a weight-lifting course, a weight-lifting team, nor do we intend to establish any. We are not nearly so interested in developing bulky muscles as we are in developing skill and coordination in a number of worthwhile activities. Of course, you could work on your own in the gymnasium as we do have a set of weights that you could use. If you plan to enter the university this fall, I would suggest that you have your high school transcript sent to the registrar, Mr. James K. Hitt, and try to make arrangements through the University Housing Bureau for some sort of living accommodations. I am enclosing a pamphlet on our physical education program. Very sincerely yours, Henry A. Shenk, Director of Physical Education. HS:MF